
30/10/2020 

MRS AILEEN Sullivan 
25/80 Evans Street EVANS ST 
Freshwater NSW 2096 
aileensullivan2@bigpond.com 

RE: DA2020/1233 - 68 - 90 Evans Street FRESHWATER NSW 2096

We have been residents of Watermark Freshwater for two years and strongly object to the DA 
that has been lodged to change our village green into a bowling green Our main concerns are 
as follows.
. There was no consultation with Residents of Watermark before DA was 
lodged.
. Our safety and privacy with be impacted by up to 50 members and 
guests attending games and competitions
. Our croquet games which we now play three times a week, and are
very popular with a large number of residents, will be restricted to one
game a week on a Monday morning.
. As our apartment faces the proposed bowling green, and this will be a
licensed area, the noise generated by bowlers and their guests is also
a concern plus the two months of construction changing the village 
green into a bowling green.
. As residents of an over 55's village we thought we were buying into a 
safe and secure environment that would be peacefull and quiet. The
area proposed for the bowling green is the only green space in the 
Watermark complex.

AILEEN SULLIVAN
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